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REF:  Coates Lane, High Wycombe – Verge parking restrictions 
Dear Resident,

Statutory Consultation for the implementation of verge parking restrictions and amendments to existing waiting restrictions on Coates Lane, High Wycombe.

Buckinghamshire Highways are proposing to introduce ‘no verge parking’ restrictions on Coates Lane between Disraeli Crescent and Wyndham Avenue. This would restrict verge parking on the east side of the road, preventing damage to grass verge, while also providing a traffic calming measure as vehicles would have to park fully on the carriageway. A short 15 metre length of double yellow lines is proposed in the centre of this section to provide space to allow opposing vehicles to pass. 

In addition to restricting verge parking, further double yellow line restrictions are proposed from Disraeli Crescent eastwards to the existing double yellow lines at Tancred Road. These restrictions would prevent vehicles parking around the bend and detrimentally affecting visibility. 

Double yellow lines are also proposed on Disraeli Crescent and Wyndham Avenue junctions with Coates Lane preventing vehicles from parking there. To provide some parking spaces – and a traffic calming measure when occupied – a short length of existing double yellow lines will be removed from Coates Lane near the Hughenden Park playground. 

Please refer to the attached layout plan showing the location and extent of proposed works. 

What can you do?
Details of how to support, comment or object, can be found by visiting the Your Voice Bucks website at https://yourvoicebucks.citizenspace.com/ and look for “Coates Lane, High Wycombe, ”, where you will find a link to an online survey. Alternatively, you can email us at: Parkingtro@buckinghamshire.gov.uk or write to us at: Buckinghamshire Council, 10th Floor, Walton Street Offices, Walton St, Aylesbury, HP20 1UA with your comments. Consultation documents are also available for in person review in at Buckinghamshire Council, Council Access Plus, Walton Street Offices, Walton Street, Aylesbury, HP20 1UA Monday to Friday between 9am to 5pm. The consultation will close on midnight on Friday 21st June 2024. 

Buckinghamshire Council is obliged to make any representations received in response to this notice, open to inspection under the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985.

What happens next?
We will develop the proposals based on what residents within the area tell us.  If the feedback shows people support the proposals, we will begin the process of designing and implementing the parking/waiting restriction and will write to you again to confirm the proposal. This project web page: https://yourvoicebucks.citizenspace.com/roads-parking/coates-lane-high-wycombe-verge-parking-restriction will keep you updated about the outcome of the consultation.

Yours faithfully, 
Raja Khan
Highway Engineer - Buckinghamshire Highways
	
	
	




	
	
	



image1.jpg
Buckinghamshire
Highways





